### ANNOUNCEMENTS 2.24.2020

# Link to submit a new announcement: https://goo.gl/forms/CZxxZrVOQbZnf4563

Good morning Cary High...Please stand for the Pledge of Allegiance (count to 5 to give time to stand)

I pledge allegiance,, to the flag,, of the United States of America,, and to the republic for which it stands. One nation,, under God,, indivisible,,with liberty and justice for all.

## **TODAY**

Senior dues of \$25.00 are due Friday from all seniors. Make your payment either, by credit card online on the Cary High website or by cash or check in the main office. Please bring exact change if you pay cash.

Martha Guy Summer Institute for Future Business Leaders is offering current juniors the opportunity to gain experience in business. For more information, stop by Student Services. Deadline is Friday.

Seniors, the February Scholarship Bulletin is now available in Student Services. Stop by and see what scholarships are new this month.

The Rotary Club of the Capital City will award a scholarship to a Wake County high school graduate who's been accepted to a 4 yr college or university or 2-yr community college. See Student Services for information.

The Speech and Debate Team competed on Saturday at Apex Friendship High School. Congratulations to Bec Horowitz, Ben Wishon and Christian Salgado, for qualifying to attend Nationals in Chicago in May. Congratulations also to Abdul Sarsour for placing first in Big Questions debate; to Emmanuel Ize-Iyamu, for earning best presiding officer and placing 3rd in Congressional debate; to Elise Bagley, for placing third in original oratory; to Ashley Logue, for placing fourth in varsity Lincoln-Douglas debate; to James Auwn, for placing fifth in Congressional debate; to Bec Horowitz, for placing 7th in original oratory; to Kayla Engler, who placed 11th in original oratory; and to Jewels Roseland, for honorable mention in novice Lincoln-Douglas debate.

The Women's Lacrosse Team is looking to fill a team manager position. The Team Manager must be able to attend home games and travel with the team for away games. Email Coach J at <a href="mailto:cjefferson@wcpss.net">cjefferson@wcpss.net</a>

Cary placed 6th in the State Championships with only 4 wrestlers this past weekend. Paul Grena 8th, Ryan Wolfram 3rd, Rylan Vann 2nd, and Koby Early State Champion, all strongly represented Cary Wrestling and it's legacy with big time performances in the final rounds.

Once again, Koby Early won all honors by earning The Most Outstanding Wrestler Award for the State Tournament. Koby ends his wrestling career 198-1, his only loss coming in the State Finals his freshman year. That loss was against a larger returning State Champion who happened to be a Senior. Pretty amazing Koby Early.

## **TOMORROW**

Slow or no internet access at home? The 1 Million Project can help. Please speak with your teacher or Mrs. Parker in Student Services for more information.

Ever wonder what you can recycle and why? The Environmental Club invites you to hear Mel Gillis of the North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality speak on the facts about recycling tomorrow evening at 6:00pm, in the auditorium.

E3 Club is cancelled for tomorrow but will resume next Tuesday...

Bonjour French Club Members! The Mardi Gras meeting has moved to Wednesday, A lunch because of the ACT Test tomorrow. New members bring \$1 dues.

The Army and Navy recruiters will be in the 11 building lobby Wednesday during lunch. Stop by and learn about all the exciting careers our military has to offer.

Be sure to follow us on Twitter at cary underscore chatter, hashtag forks up cary for more announcements.

Have a great day Cary.

#### **ON HOLD**

There will be a mandatory meeting for all football players on Thursday during A lunch in Coach Kinsey's room. February progress can be picked up from Coach Cal and will be due at the meeting.

Seniors: It's time to start sending in those Senior Selfies for the Senior Video. Choose your best shots with friends and teachers and send them to SeniorSelfies2020@gmail.com.

Bold.org, High School Social Leaders, is providing a scholarship to students who make an impact on social issues by working with nonprofits, social for profits, or independently. Stop in Student Services for more information.

Gamma Eta Chapter of Delta Kappa is seeking candidates for its annual \$1,000 Phebe (FeeBee) Emmons (M-mons) Scholarship for Seniors who are planning to pursue a degree in education. For more information, visit Student Services.

Do you have an interest in playing or coding video games? E3 Club meets on Tuesdays in Mr. W's room (2318) after school until 4pm. All are welcome.

Girls Who Code meets Thursdays at 2:30 in Room 2134.

The American Sign Language Club meets every Thursday, A lunch, in Mr. Boyer's room, 310. Come to learn, make friends, and of course have fun. All you need are your hands!

3/4, 3/18, 4/1, 4/15, 4/29, 5/13, 5/27, 6/10 - The Army and Navy recruiters will be in the gym lobby Wednesday during lunch. Stop by and learn about all the exciting careers our military has to offer.

3/11, 3/25, 4/8, 4/22, 5-6, 5/20, 6/3,- The Army and Navy recruiters will be in the 11 building lobby Wednesday during lunch. Stop by and learn about all the exciting careers our military has to offer.